

Mayor Dennis Scott Councilor Stu Martinez Councilor Donald Greiner Councilor Karen Ward Councilor Connie Briese

CITY OF LA PINE

16345 Sixth Street — PO Box 2460 La Pine, Oregon 97739 TEL (541) 536-1432 — FAX (541) 536-1462 www.ci.la-pine.or.us

June 5, 2017

Senate Committee on Finance and Revenue Senator Mark Hass, Chair Senator Brian Boquist, Vice-Chair 900 Court Street NE, Room 354 Salem, Oregon 97301

RE: Support for HB 2745B

Chair Hass, Vice-Chair Boquist and Members of the Committee:

I am writing today to urge you to support the bill currently before the legislature, HB 2745B, which will give voters in Central Oregon a choice on whether their areas should fund a public transit system. The City of La Pine is supportive of a structure so that communities will have the opportunity to develop transit funding while retaining the regional Cascade East Transit (CET) system under the COIC governance.

HB 2745B offers a number of benefits to our Central Oregon Communities. It gives them local control -- each city can choose the appropriate level of service, funding amount, and tool for funding transit in their community. It maximizes efficiency, by retaining regional management for the transit system, minimizing costs and optimizing streamlined and convenient service. It drives economic development, helping local companies attract workers by giving employees a public transportation option that saves time and money. Some communities may choose to ask voters to support funding initiatives, and other communities may not be ready any time soon. Giving Central Oregon communities the option to seek transit funding from voters is important to our region.

We ask the Senate Finance and Revenue Committee to support the passage of HB 2745B this session. Thank you for giving local control of future transit initiatives into the hands of Central Oregon voters.

Sincerely,

Dennis Scott

Mayor